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VOLUNTARY TRADING SUSPENSION 
 

 
 
The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Fabchem China Limited (the “Company”) refers to the 

trading halt called by the Company on 4 March 2019 and would like to inform shareholders of 

the Company (“Shareholders”) that the Company has received information on ongoing 

discussions in relation to a sale of the shares of the Company (“Shares”) by a certain 

shareholder which could lead to a possible general offer for all the Shares (“Possible 

Transaction”). 

 

Shareholders should note that no definitive agreements have been entered into and there is no 

certainty that the Possible Transaction will proceed or be consummated as at the date of this 

announcement. In view of the ongoing discussions, the Board is of the opinion that a trading 

suspension would avoid any irregular movements in share price and prevent any irregular 

trading activities that may result from the leakage of any information which the Company has 

no control over. The trading suspension would also provide market certainty and prevent 

market confusion for its shareholders.  

 

Further announcements will be made by the Company as and when there are any material 

developments on the Possible Transaction, and will endeavour to resume the trading of the 

Shares as soon as possible.  

 

In the meantime, Shareholders are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the 

Shares and to refrain from taking any action in respect of the Shares which may be 

prejudicial to their interests. Shareholders who are in doubt as to the action they should 

take should consult their stockbroker, bank manager, solicitor or other professional 

advisers.  
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